Week ending 19th October 2018: Number 5 – Moving  into Autumn [bookmark: _GoBack]Attendance w/c 8th October:
Week 5     Reception to Yr 6 including Resource Classes
% Attendance
Lower Resource
88.4%
Upper Resource
95.4%
Reception
97%
Year 1
95.7%
Year 2
97.8%
Year 3
96.6%
Year 4
94.8%
Year 5
97.6%
Year 6
98.6%
                   Overall last week
96.7%
                    Overall this term
96.5%
Well done to year 6 for achieving 98.6% Unfortunately, no class achieved 100% this week.
Some preventative advice when coughs and colds begin to spread to prevent absence. As we enter the colder months of the year, please ensure your child has a good breakfast before coming to school. When viruses and respiratory infections begin to increase, it is important that children have tissues at school and are encouraged to blow their nose and dispose of the tissue down the toilet or within an enclosed bin rather than in an open waste paper bin where the bacteria is still free to circulate in the air.
When our children sneeze or cough they should be encouraged to place their hands over their mouths and then wash their hands immediately afterwards otherwise the germs will continue to spread onto everything that is then touched. Support St. Paul’s school by reducing absence over the winter months.
 
Message from the Headteacher 
This week’s value is ‘Trust.’
We are promoting ways of trusting others and behaving in a manner that others will trust us too.
It is important that we are honest in our words of kindness and carry out our promises of goodness towards others.
A breakdown of trust often leads to negative reactions and behaviours.

It is lovely to see the children showing positive values towards their learning when in the classroom.
Unfortunately, there are some occasions at unstructured times such as lunchtimes where some children are displaying negative reactions towards others. This often relates to the choices of games being played and the reactions given when common rules are not followed.

Please will you support our school values in reinforcing that ‘play-fighting’ is not acceptable in the school place as it promotes physical reactions which can get out of hand. 
Also children should not form ‘gangs’ as this definition relates to an organised group set out to carry out negative behaviour. 

Please encourage your child being part of a friendship group which displays common positive values.

Thought for the week:
[image: Image result for be kind to yourself image]





Greater Manchester Primary School Netball Champions  in 2017 and 2018
[image: Image result for school games gold 2017 image]
ST PAUL’S C E PRIMARY SCHOOL
LOVE TO LEARN, LEARN TO LOVE
0161 624 9019
info@stpauls.oldham.sch.uk


Harvest Festival
Thank you for all the generous donations of food items which were all taken up to St Paul’s church on Friday and distributed along with the Church contributions to the Drop in Centre and Dr Kershaw’s Hospice.
The Harvest Festival was a wonderful service with each class contributing to the celebration of giving and thankfulness through poetry, song and bread making.
It was wonderful to see so many families joining us for our reflective and lively celebration.
Thank you

Physical Activity promotes Brain Power and Learning
There is evidence which proves that taking part in physical activity increases the brain’s capacity to concentrate and learn effectively by over 33%.
Wake up Shake Up is a FREE activity which school provides at the start of every day which stimulates those children to learn more effectively.
This theory also relates to the amount of activity spent sitting down after school accessing the television, electronic tablets, phones and computers instead of being physically active. Try spending 20 minutes every day being active after school.
 Let us know how you are active at home.

Mental Health and Well-being
When was the last time you played a board game or a game of cards with your children?
Have you ever sat down as a family and just spent some time ‘colouring’ and sharing in a conversation about the things you enjoy doing whilst you are colouring: the places you enjoy going, the day at school or work etc.
 Mindful colouring is proven to free the brain of anxieties and focus upon concentrating upon something completely different and therefore relaxing.
Try singing songs together; listen to the radio and sing along; play favourite songs that you can join in together.
Singing releases endorphins which make you feel positive and good about yourself.
Let me know what you enjoy doing as a family


[image: Image result for poppy image]                 Poppies on sale                 [image: Image result for poppy image]   
Poppies will be available in school from Monday 22nd October. A voluntary donation of 20p or more is welcome. All donations are given to the families and veterans of those who participated in supporting our country during the war. Pins are no longer provided with poppies due to health and safety.


Polite Notice
 Please may we remind parents, families and friends dropping off or collecting children from school that they should not bring their cars onto the school site between the hours of 8:00 a.m. and 4:00 p.m. unless in possession of a pre-arranged permit from school due to known medical reasons or collecting a child following an emergency call from school. Where taxis are used to bring children to school, the above also applies.
We are beginning to see an increase of cars arriving on site   especially when the weather is cold or wet. Please consider the safety of our pupils by parking on the roads leading up to school and respect residents’ driveways and access by not double parking.                                                                       Thank you

Thank you
Immediate Future Dates:
· Tuesday 16th October – Yr 1 & 2 football OAN – group to be selected
· Tuesday 16th October 9:15 –10:15 prospective new parents visit to school. Any parent is welcome to attend should they be interested – please let the office staff know.
· Wednesday 17th October – Year 6 Robin wood meeting   6:00 – 7:00 p.m. in the School Hall
· Friday 19th October: Nasal Flu Vaccinations
· Tuesday 23rd October – year 3 linking project at ‘The Castleshaw Centre’
· Friday 26th October: 2:00 p.m. onwards – come and have refreshments and an informal chat with Mrs Henderson about the school
· Friday 26th October – School Closes for Half Term
· Monday 5th November – Return to School
· Monday 5th-7th November – Year 6 Robin wood residential trip visit

Parent Evenings – This is an opportunity for you to talk with the class teacher about how your child has settled into the class and about any support you can give at home.
· Monday 12 th November 3:30-5:30 p.m.
· Wednesday 5:00 – 7:00 p.m.
Feedback Form
Please cut out this form and return it to me at school should you have any relevant feedback or questions relating to the school. 
We appreciate your feedback and will always seek to take your comments on board where relevant to our current school development. Thank you.
H J Henderson
My Comments/feedback:
My child’s name …………………………………………………………………Class: ………………………….. Date…………………………..
Comments:…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………..
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